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SUNDAY 30TH JUNE 2024 – SOLEMNITY OF SAINTS PETER AND PAUL, APOSTLES 

 

Saturday 29th June    5.00 pm Mass in Immingham (Hymns: 380, 379, 372) (Bruno Bosco RIP) 
        6.00 pm Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
Sunday 30th June    9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (Hymns: 380, 379, 662, 372) (Rosemary Riley RIP – Pat & Bill Riley) 

        11.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Hymns: 379, 387, 665, 967, 374) (Missa pro populo) 
 

Monday 1st July    2.00 pm Open Prayer Hour in Cleethorpes 
 

Tuesday 2nd July    10.00 am Celebration of Word and Holy Communion in Grimsby 
 

Wednesday 3rd July   6.30 pm Mass in Grimsby (Nick Dakin & Wendy Dakin RIP and the Welfare of Neil & Sheena Allen) 
 

Thursday 4th July    10.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Sheila Forde RIP – Philomena Coxon) 
 

Friday 5th July     6.30 pm Mass in Grimsby (Angela Walker RIP – Yvonne May) 
 

Saturday 6th July    10.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (John Keane RIP) 

        2.00 pm Holy Hour in Cleethorpes 
5.00 pm Mass in Immingham (Welfare of Eleanor, Tom & Thomas Magner – Lucy Mowforth) 

        6.00 pm Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
Sunday 7th July     9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (Missa pro populo) 

Fourteenth Sunday   11.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Our Sick and Housebound Parishioners) 

In Ordinary Time 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Wednesday   5.45-6.25 pm  Grimsby 
Friday     5.45-6.25 pm  Grimsby 
Saturday    2.00-3.00 pm  Cleethorpes 
 

Sacraments of Anointing of the Sick and Reconciliation  
Wednesday   5.45-6.15 pm  Grimsby 
Friday     5.45-6.15 pm  Grimsby 
Saturday    2.15-2.30 pm  Cleethorpes 

And also before and after Mass, by appointment, and at call 

Our Parish Safeguarding Representatives 

If you have safeguarding concerns or DBS enquiries, please 
speak to Richard Mellows (lead) or Sarah Pollard (deputy 
lead), email richard.mellowspsr@dioceseofnottingham.uk, or 
call or send a text to 07513 725509. 
 

Diocesan Schools in Our Parish 
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Philip Avenue, Cleethorpes (01472 690672) 
  

St Mary’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Wellington Street, Grimsby (01472 357982) 

 

 

To celebrate the sacred liturgy online – youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityGCI 
 

We value all in the name of Jesus the Christ 
by exercising our baptismal mission as Prophet, Priest and King 

so that all may flourish 
 

Prayer for Our Holy Father Pope Francis, Successor of St Peter: O God, who in your providential design willed that your Church 
be built upon blessed Peter, whom you set over the other Apostles, look with favour, we pray, on Francis our Pope, and grant 
that he, whom you have made Peter’s successor, may be for your people a visible source and foundation of unity in faith and 
of communion. Through Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 

Please visit https://cbcew.org.uk/election24/ for information and guidance on key issues to help inform how we vote. 
Vote for the common good – remember how we will be judged, now and in eternity. 

Please think of the most vulnerable person you know – and vote in their best interests: ‘Whatsoever you do to the least…’ 
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Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for June, the Month of the 
Sacred Heart – for migrants fleeing their homes: May 
migrants fleeing from war or hunger, forced to undertake 
journeys full of danger and violence, find welcome and new 
opportunities in the countries that receive them. 
 

Cycle of Prayer: During the summer of Ordinary Time, we pray 
for: a deeper understanding between Christians and Jews; 
those who suffer persecution, oppression & the denial of 
human rights; Europe; human life; and seafarers. We also pray 
for our young parishioners and those who mentor them, the 
sick and housebound, the recently deceased, and those whose 
anniversaries occur at this time. 
 

Welcoming Spaces: Holy Trinity Parish Hall is open to anyone 
who would like some welcoming company this week: 
 

Weds 12:30 pm – 4:30 pm with board games and natter 
 

Everyone is welcome to come in for free, with tea, coffee and 
biscuits available for all who would like them! 
 

Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes: I will be taking part in this 
year’s diocesan pilgrimage to Lourdes from Monday 15th July 
until Friday 19th July, along with Deacon Stephen and several 
parishioners. If anyone has any petitions or prayers which they 
would like me to take to Lourdes, please place them in the 
offertory collection boxes. Fr Andrew 
 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion Renewal Day – 
6th July 2024: All EMHCs should attend one of the renewal days 
held across the Diocese each year. We will be hosting one in 
our parish this Saturday, 6th July, beginning with the 
celebration of Mass in Corpus Christi Church at 10.00 am and 
concluding with Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction of the 
Blessed Sacrament at 2.00 pm. All are welcome to join EMHCs 
from across the Diocese for Mass and Adoration. 
 

The Fiftieth Anniversary of the Twinning of Cleethorpes and 
Königswinter will be celebrated with Mass in Thanksgiving in 
Corpus Christi Church on Sunday 14th July at 9.00 am, in the 
presence of the Worshipful the Mayor of the Borough of North 
East Lincolnshire, Cllr Stephen Beasant and a civic delegation 
from Königswinter. 
 

Mass Intentions: The Eucharistic Celebration is the highest 
and greatest way of giving thanks and praise to God. Having 
Mass said for someone is an opportunity to give thanks for a 
joy received or to entrust to the Lord both the living and the 
dead, and also supports the parish financially. Please ask Fr 
Andrew to say Mass for someone by completing one of the 
white envelopes in each church porch, place your offering in 
the envelope, and place it in the offertory collection boxes. 
Thank you for the support of the Church’s mission. 
 

New Lectionaries: On the First Sunday of Advent, a new 
translation of the Lectionary will be introduced in England and 
Wales. it will use the English Standard Version of the Bible and 
the Abbey Psalter. The changes are intended to make the 
translations which we use more faithful to the original 
languages, biblical scholarship, and to provide a text for use in 
liturgical settings that is suitable for proclamation. 
 

This will necessitate lectionaries for each of our churches, and 
the Book of Gospels for processional use, at a cost of 
approximately £3,500. These books will belong to the whole 
parish rather than to individual churches. As we did when we 
introduced Laudate, if you would like to help to sponsor these 

books, in memory of a loved one or for a specific intention is 
welcome to complete a form and return it, with an offering, by 
placing it in an envelope and putting it in the offertory 
collection boxes. Each book will then have a dedication plate 
placed in the inside front cover. 
 

Sunday Missals will also be available in due course, and we will 
buy a stock for sale when they have been published. 
 

Meeting for All Volunteers – 10th July 2024: Please go to 
https://sites.google.com/view/holytrinitygciministryhub for 
the job descriptions for your roles – please look at these 
before the meeting on Wednesday 10th July. There will be 
extremely limited paper copies for those that may be unable 
to do so beforehand. 
 

A New Telephone System has been installed in parish office; 
please dial 01472 342301 and then press: 
 

1 for the parish office  
2 to speak to a priest in an emergency 
3 to listen to Sunday Mass Times 
4 for Deacon Stephen 
5 for parish communications 

 

If there is no answer, please leave a voicemail for a return call. 
 

Peter’s Pence – 30th June 2024: This Sunday, we have our 
annual collection for Peter’s Pence, to express our sense of 
belonging to the Church and love and trust for our Holy Father 
Pope Francis, the Successor of St Peter. It is a tangible sign of 
communion with him, while drawing our attention to the 
needs of the most disadvantaged, for whom the Pope always 
cares through the papal charities. Please be generous in 
supporting the Holy Father as Supreme Pastor of the Universal 
Church, which is entrusted to his pastoral care.  
 

Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick – 21st July 2024: All 
who are ill – whatever the illness, whether it is chronic or 
acute, mental or physical – or who are suffering from anxieties 
or who are preparing for serious surgery can and should be 
anointed. There is an opportunity to gather from across our 
parish for the celebration of the Sacrament of the Anointing of 
the Sick with Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament in Corpus 
Christi Church on Sunday 21st  July at 3.00 pm; all are welcome 
to the liturgy, which will be followed by light refreshments in 
Holy Trinity Parish Hall, to which everyone is also welcome and 
to which admission is free of charge. If you need transport, 
please contact Marie-Therese Shennan (07736 921676). 
Please come along to avail yourselves of the opportunity to 
receive the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick! Fr Andrew 
 

Sacraments of Initiation: Application forms for First Holy 
Communion and Confirmation in June 2025, and for Journey 
in Faith leading to Baptism or Reception at Easter 2025, are 
available in each of our churches. 
 

The Baptism of infants (children under seven) is administered 
by Fr Andrew or Deacon Stephen. If your children have not yet 
been baptised, please complete one of the forms, available in 
each of our churches, and hand it to Fr Andrew at Sunday 
Mass. You will then be invited to a preparation evening, after 
which your child’s Baptism will be arranged. The next 
preparation evening is in Holy Trinity Parish Hall on Thursday 
11th July – the Baptism of your child is the most important day 
of their life, and the preparation evening will help you to 
understand why!  






